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In light of the emergency that COVID-19 represents and in an effort to mitigate the spreading and effects of 
the virus, the Ministry of Communications and Transportation (the “SCT” for its acronym in Spanish), by 
means of a communication published in the Federal Official Gazette on June 30, 20201, determined to extend 
the period of days that shall not be considered business days for purposes of all acts and administrative 
proceedings being carried out before the different administrative units of the SCT, which is those running 
from March 19 and until July 15, 2020, without implying a suspension of work by the SCT. 
 
During such days, the terms corresponding to the administrative procedures carried out before the 
administrative units of the SCT shall not be computed. 
 

* * * 
 

This document is a summary for information purposes only. It does not constitute an opinion and may not be relied upon, used or 
cited without our prior written authorization. We do not assume any responsibilities for the content, scope or use hereof. For any 
comments regarding it, please contact any partner of our firm. 

                                                           
1 The abovementioned communication amends that certain other communication dated March 20, 2020, that has been amended on 
April 17 and 30, on May 14 and 29, as well as on June 15, 2020, and may be consulted in the following link: 
http://www.dof.gob.mx/nota_detalle.php?codigo=5595805&fecha=30/06/2020. 
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